Ceiriog Uchaf Community Council / Cyngor Cymuned

Minutes of meeting held on Tues May 9th 2017

Meeting opened at 8.00pm, following the A.G.M.

Present :

Cllrs F.Evans-Swogger (Chair),K.L Benning (Vice-chair), R.W Edwards, G.M.Jones,
JW Thomas, E.Owens, E.W.Morris.

Apologies: Clir Trevor Bates (WCBC)

Declaration of Interest

Minutes of last meeting :

Found to be a correct record Prop. By Clir J.W.Thomas & sec. by Cllr. E.Owens

Matters Arising :

053 Police Report -

Off-roading issues- liaising with Traffic Inspector Alun Davies over future patrols
by NWP off-roading bikes. Go-Safe — no longer monitoring in Pontfadog since
speed limits changed. NWP applying to Go-Safe to bring back van in the
location.

054 Finance - Bank

Current Balance £7945.58
(Precept received 5™ April f 666.66)
(Outstanding cheque £ 500.00)
Balance year end (1 April) £6778.92

055 Llanarmon Youth Club —

Matters are progressing with the formation of the new Youth Club committee, a
subsidiary of the Centenary Hall Committee. Further funds available from
WCBC, as the take up of their Youth allocation in the Wrexham area was low.



056 Public Conveniences

The name & email address of the Chairman of the Centenary Hall will be
supplied to Ms Garland so that she might take up matter with Hall, who are a
registered charity & pay no rates.

057 Reports from Committee Reps.

The Clerk reported that One Voice Wales is offering training for new councillors-
no interest was expressed. OVW had also forwarded an e-mail from ‘Battle’s
Over — a Nation’s Tribute’, to have beacons of light throughout the UK to be lit
at 7pm on Sunday 11" November 2018. The Council expressed interest in this
initiative, which should be followed up, & the local schools & youth club may
also wish to be involved in the project

058 A.0.B

A letter has been received from the Church Wardens of St.Garmon’s informing
the Council of the Parochial Church meeting’s decision to become a Pilgrimage
church. The clerk to write expressing the Council’s support of St.Garmon’s.

Planning — Powys Council had sent information regarding a planning application
P12017.0255 for installation of wind turbine up to max. height of 101m, at Cefn
y Maes, Rhydycroesau, Oswestry. No comments were made.

Graveyard Inspection — The annual graveyard inspection was made on Fri 5 May
by Clirs F.Evans-Swogger & G.M.Jones. Five gravestones were found to be in
need of attention & a list has been handed to the clerk.

Footpaths — A letter has been received, addressed to Ifor Richards, concerning
the footpaths from the village to Tregeiriog. The complaint mainly concerned
the height & difficulty of the climbing stile. Clerk to forward letter to WCBC.

Cllr Evans-Swogger noted that Teddy’s bench was in need of some T.L.C & would
make enquiries. Cllr Edwards noted that there were weeds growing through
coping stones on the bridge, which needed attention — clerk to contact Kevin
Edwards.

Cllr E.W Morris suggested a bin was necessary at the Nant Swrn layby, as
rubbish was being left by those parking there.

Meeting closed 8.48pm
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